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“I know well the plans

I have for you”,

says the Lord.

“Plans for peace

and not disaster,

holding for you a

FUTURE FULL OF HOPE”

Jeremiah 29:11

A Happy New Year to all. I have been offered a place in a University for a Bachelor in Communication. It can be majored with journalism; so you might see some tips being tried in the Courage newsletters to come. I’m looking forward to some hard work in this field.

“Familiar with the ethic…..” This was a phrase in a conversation about the purpose and aims of newsletters. This was related to the decision about sending the newsletter by email or on hardcopy. However, I came to the view that the act of getting the newsletter in one’s hand, and being readily able to absorb its contents at one’s own pace; all seemed to help people become more “familiar with the ethic” of Courage. This is what I aim at in these publications. What do people on email think?  

Annual Barbeque….. Brendan and his wife, Hilary, hosted the “annual end-of-year Courage barbeque” on 29th December. Of course, starting time could not be until the day’s play in the Boxing Day cricket test was over. We ate and drank and talked towards 10pm. Conversation ranged from Angelo Roncalli(Pope John XXIII) to “Lost in Translation”, a recent movie. It was interesting hearing the report about the movie – about two married people but not married to each other, who enjoyed a healthy, wholesome and platonic friendship. I was encouraged by the suggestion of appropriate celibacy.

A conversation.......I met a medical man, who had practised for years. He knew of my Courage involvement and brought up the subject of homosexuality and the quandary he had. He said he had treated one man who professed homosexuality. His difficulty was that he couldn’t understand the claim of homosexuality at all. Heterosexuality, he said had always been so right.

I felt myself able to say something here and explained that the message of the world (to be what you are and celebrate it) was so simple.

In fact, the gay life was not gay at all. It contained a storm of feelings and pain of great complication. The simple message of the world, some homosexuals take on, in the hope that a simple message may wield some power for the unempowered or give joy. 

Courage says our feelings are good and God-given but has the answer of chastity. 

Conference?  Early indications are that there will be a Conference on Sexuality later this year in Brisbane. The whole range of subjects may include Married Life, Teen Sexuality, Sexuality on the Internet, Pope John Paul’s “Theology of the Body”, Homosexuality, Institutional Abuse and others.

The Archdiocesan Courage Liaison Committee has decided to support it and its individual members may be involved. Some of the ACLC vetted ideas about a date and venue; some thought October on a weekend; others thought maybe one of the big schools may have a weekend and venue free during one of the holiday periods.

Speakers could be drawn from a wide variety of sources - some wondered about Catholic professors of theology, or maybe members of Courage who have an inspiring story to tell. Another suggestion was for interstate presenters, who are versed in Bioethics.

ACLC meeting....... The Archdiocesan Courage Liaison Committee has had its first meeting for this year. Our group has been requested and has decided to do a report to the committee about the financial support Courage Brisbane receives and how it spends the money. With this report the committee will be better able to support the ministry.

Brendan gave, as part of the formation section of the meeting, a short presentation on obedience. Breaking the rules can almost be a natural part of us, and deciding to obey may take a very sober move. However, we hope that the virtue of obedience leads to God’s good things.

Others in the group were invited to share about their experiences of obedience and positive things about the virtue were expressed. 

Courage views in the public eye……Although there are some who assume they know what Courage views are, we are looking to present more of what our real views are in the public forum. We are doing this by having an appropriate flier through introductory advertising in a newspaper and on fliers that we would circulate to people and institutions.

The Archdiocesan Courage Liaison Committee has endorsed this plan and further advertising will be occurring.

Bon Voyage…..A past member who has been working on a degree, which has been an exploration for new abilities has now graduated. This person, who loves to travel, is currently spending three months in various parts of the world. A job offer in his field of study has come from a European country and he will pursue that shortly after March.

It is my privilege to look after some of his affairs while he is holidaying.

Firmer decision to have an accessible group….The Archdiocesan Courage Liaison Committee is providing support and encouragement of the group meeting process. The way we can do this is by providing an accountable setting in which we can securely “share our thoughts and experiences” (Goal 3 of Courage) 

Article from Brendan?….. Enclosed is Brendan’s latest article on “Learning to Live Chastely With Same-Sex Attraction – A Zenit Interview With David Morrison”.  (Brendan is grateful to the Zenit organization for permission to reprint the article, because it would mean that he did not have to do so much work in preparation.) He will make up for this in Article 20, when he writes about “The Body and Its Pursuits”

Birthday Joy…..A member recently celebrated a significant birthday to which Brendan and his wife and myself were invited.

The setting was a wood-lined restaurant in a beautiful part of the country. It was a lunch and afternoon event and many interesting people were present. The host said that the people invited were the ones who were most significant. This was great to hear by “Courageans” (Brendan and I).

Emails from around the world…..Brisbane Courage has been receiving emails internationally through a more widely known Internet connection. Various points of view are being expressed. This is benefiting us in our learning to comment and answer questions.

May God bless all who read,

(Michael Curtin - Editor)
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